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COMMANDER’S LOG 
It is January, the start of a new calendar year.  However, it is the middle of the MOWW activity year.  There are many activities left to do.  It is time for the Certificates of Recognition for those earning the Scouting USA Eagle Rank and GSA Gold Award.  Shortly, it will be time for the annual ROTC and JROTC Awards.  It is also time to select recipients of MOWW National Awards on behalf of the chapter.  The need for continued recruiting never ends.  We are companions to be working together.  The chapter officers cannot do everything themselves.  Join us in this great endeavor.
.Dr. Sig Hecker was expected to be the presenter at our February meeting.  He would be talking about his new book written with Elliot Serbin Hinge Points: An Inside Look at North Korea’s Nuclear Program, However, because of commitments for book talks across the U.S. and part-time professorships, he will be unable to attend our meeting.  He will be presenting his talk at the Los Alamos Historical Society meeting on Tuesday Jan, 10th at 7:00 om at Fuller Lodge.  I encourage all those who are able to attend.
  THIS MONTH’S EVENTS 

The Cuban Missile Crisis +60: An Intelligence Perspective
This month’s speaker will be Robert Hull.  Bob Hull was a high school freshman in Florida when the Cuban Missile Crisis upset our daily lives in 1962. Little did he know that just a few years later he would be part of the “after-action operations” as an intelligence analyst with the USAF 6947 th Security Squadron, Det-1, in Cudjoe Key, Fl, the unit that collected much of the SIGINT used during the crisis. Just over 60 years after the event Bob is going to go over the timeline of events that led up to the crisis and discuss some of the information declassified by the CIA and National Security Agency. The information that was used by President Kennedy to make the Soviet Union back down and show the world what the Soviets were up to.
Mr. Hull served as a Cold-War Era intelligence operations/analyst for the US Air Force covering the Czechoslovakian Prague Spring, Sputnik launches, post-Cuban Missile Crisis Soviet operations, and counter-intelligence operations. After leaving active duty he

earned advanced degrees from Florida State and Stanford universities, and rejoined the Air Force as a member of the Air Force Reserves Biomedical Science Corp. He ultimately

became Chief of Bioenvironmental Engineering and Acting Chief of Military Public Health for US Air Force Contingency Hospitals in California and New Mexico. He has for many

years been a consultant to various US government agencies and trained weapons inspectors for the United Nations Monitoring, Verification and Inspection Commission

under Dr. Hans Blix. For nearly 20 years, he was an unconventional weapons scientific advisor to the NM District Anti-Terrorism Advisory Council. He has given talks on intelligence and unconventional weapons to national and local DHS, intelligence, and military organizations and conferences for over 30 years.
MEETING DETAILS

This month’s meeting will be on Tuesday January 17th.  We will meet in the Los Alamos Research Park 2nd floor conference room 203A. The Los Alamos Research Park building is located west of the South Mesa Fire Station. Parking is available east of the fire station [accessible from southbound lane of the Los Alamos Canyon Bridge] or east of the Research Park building [access is through the LANL control stations to West Jemez Road.] Entrance to the Research Park main conference room is from the ground level by use of the ground level elevator on the east side of the building to the 2nd level.
The meeting will begin with a social period at 6:00 PM followed by a brief business meeting and dinner at 6:25 PM.  The presentation is scheduled to begin at about 7:15 PM. The Military Order of the World Wars meetings are open to interested citizens for the dinner and program with RSVP, or the program only at no cost.  The cost for dinner is $25.  Please call Robert Hull 1-505-328-1502 for reservations.  A reservation is a commitment to pay.  
Because of the ongoing COVID situation, the meeting will be a hybrid session including Zoom.  Zoom will start at about 6:25 pm.  Zoom details will be in the reminder email on the Sunday before the meeting.
LAST MONTH: SPEAKER         
For many years, the Los Alamos and Santa Fe Chapters held a joint dinner meeting to commemorate the attack on Pearl Harbor that started the United States entry into World War II.  This joint meeting would be held on December 7th alternating between the two sites.

About a decade ago, the meeting was to be held in Los Alamos.  A heavy snow storm hit Los Alamos making it very difficult for the companions from Santa Fe to attend.  This led to the decision to hold the joint dinner on a Saturday or Sunday closest to December 7th.

Several years ago, the Santa Fe and Albuquerque Chapters were closed due to small size and a lack of leadership to continue activity.  The companions in those two chapters were combined into the Los Alamos Chapter.

Because Santa Fe is a one hour drive from Los Alamos, and Albuquerque is a two hour drive from Los Alamos,  it is difficult for companions from those two areas to attend Tuesday night dinner meetings in Los Alamos.  As an experiment, it was decided to hold the December meeting in Santa Fe on Sunday afternoon December 4th, and it was advertised as such in the newsletter.  However, later it was learned that the restaurant would not be serving on that day so the meeting was moved to Saturday December 3rd.  Companions were notified, but most were not able to attend on this changed date.  
The speaker was Roberta Beal.  She has a B.A. in Planetary Science form UNM. She studied Mars for over 10 years, first as a scientist, and now as a spacecraft operations engineer. She served in the United States Navy on the USS Bonhomme Richard (LHD-6) as a Quartermaster Second Class Petty Officer (surface warfare) and completed two deployments to the Middle East during Operation Iraqi and Enduring Freedom. She currently works at Los Alamos National Laboratory as a Scientist 1 in the Intelligence and Space Research division, where she contracts with NASA Jet Propulsion Laboratory to literally zap rocks on the surface of Mars with robots.  Working on the surface of Mars comes with extreme challenges and amazing results. She discussed some details about Mars, what it takes to get spacecraft there, how to operate spacecraft, and what that spacecraft can tell us about distant worlds.
 As a Navy veteran, she started with a brief overview of her life in the Navy.  As a ship’s navigator, she could find her location anywhere in the world with a sextant.  However, in the center of large cities with many tall buildings, she had difficulties navigating because the GPS can’t see its satellites through the buildings.  She also mentioned several other family members who have served or are serving in the military.  
He then did a comparison of Earth and Mars.  Mars is about half the size of Earth and has a very thin carbon dioxide atmosphere that is not breathable to humans.  Mars has two moons compared to Earth’s one. The average temperature on Earth is about 60F but is -80F on Mars. Unlike Earth, Mars has no ozone layer or magnetic field.  As far as we know now, Mars is only inhabited by robots.  Like Earth, Mars has many volcanos, but the Olympus Mons volcano on Mars is the largest in the Solar System.  Likewise, but have canyons, but the Valles Marineris on Mars is the length of the continental U.S.  The Mars day is about 40 minutes longer than at on Earth, but the Mars year is 687 days long.  

She then went on to give an overview of missions to Mars.  At that point, my laptop were into a white screen with no details,  Even rebooting the system did not solve the problem.  After many failed efforts to get back to the presentation and with meeting time running out, the meeting was ended.  She is now scheduled to return to our March 21st meeting to do this presentation.  
LAHS NJROTC news
Welcome back to a new segment of the NJROTC monthly newsletter, we have been up to a lot now that second semester has started. Previously, in December we started to plan our annual Area Manager Inspection. In the present we are currently getting ready for the Area Manager Inspection, but we are also interviewing cadets for next year’s cadet staff. We are also practicing for the next competitions that we will be competing in. We are planning the end of the year awards and change of command ceremony. This ceremony is to honor all the program's cadets by giving out awards and recognition. Lastly, the change of command ceremony is held in order for the old cadet staff to turnover their positions to the new cadet staff

C/ENS Miranda Lopez
AWARDS 

At the December meeting, the chapter presented a National Citation to HPM Nancy Calhoun.  Companion Calhoun has served over forty years presenting or distributing medals and citations to the three Senior ROTC units at the University of New Mexico and the many Junior ROTC units at high schools in Albuquerque and central New Mexico continuing even though the Albuquerque Chapter had become inactive.  The citation was awarded in 2020 but had not been presented previously because of discontinuing in person meetings during the Covid pandemic.  
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Chapter Commander LTC Gregg Giesler Presenting National Citation to HPM Nancy Calhoun
WREATHS ACROSS AMERICA  

On December 18, 2022, wreaths were place on the graves of the over 400 veterans buried in Guaje Pines Cemetery.  Below is a picture of some of the wreaths.  Thank you for your support for this activity.
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Wreaths Across America News:
COLUMBIA FALLS — Each year, millions of Americans come together to REMEMBER the fallen, HONOR those that serve and their families, and TEACH the next generation about the value of freedom.

This gathering of volunteers and patriots takes place in local, state and national cemeteries in all 50 states – most recently at 3,702 participating locations – as part of National Wreaths Across America Day.

Each year, a new theme is chosen to help volunteers and supporters focus their messaging and outreach in their own communities. Today, the national nonprofit announces the theme for 2023 is “Serve and Succeed.”

The inspiration for this year’s theme came while discussing the significance of 2022’s theme, which was “Find a Way to Serve,” and the need to continue to stress the importance of service and the positive ways it can impact lives. Wreaths Across America plans to focus on the storylines of veterans and military families who have found success through their own service, while also highlighting local volunteers across the country and the success that comes from serving their communities. The organization will continue its commitment to supporting and bringing attention to the needs of our veteran community while also showcasing the continued contributions of those who serve. 

“There are many ways to serve your community and country, and just as many definitions of success,” said Karen Worcester, executive director of Wreaths Across America. “We hope through focusing on those stories of success we will help change the dialogue around what it means to serve your country.”

In 2022, more than 2.7 million veterans’ wreaths were placed by volunteers on headstones at 3,702 participating locations around the country in honor of the service and sacrifices made for our freedoms, with each name said out loud. Wreaths Across America volunteers work year-round to ensure military laid to rest are remembered, their families and living veterans are honored, and the next generation is taught about the value of freedom.

In 2023, National Wreaths Across America Day is Saturday, Dec. 16. It is a free event and open to all people.

  =
FOR THE GOOD OF THE CHAPTER  

The MOWW National Headquarters will be holding New Website training Seminar on Thursday, 26 January 2023.  There are two sessions planned. (see below for times and Zoom Link). A morning session for East Coast Companions and an afternoon session for West Coast Companions.  We will be providing a website overview, reviewing the key website changes, log in procedures and answering Companion questions.

 Thursday, 26 January 2023
Morning Session: 1000 am to 1130 am EST (0700 am to 0830 am West Coast):  Zoom link: https://us06web.zoom.us/j/86976837595?pwd=NUFEbjIyenVoMThIYUJ2MG5pc0lsUT09
 
Afternoon Session: 1400 to 1530 EST (1100 am to 1230 pm West Coast):  Zoom link: https://us06web.zoom.us/j/83432623192?pwd=UGFrRnhJQVlhaFgwdk5JeTdzZU42dz09
 

The Zoom link is also available on the MOWW Master Calendar at moww.org
	MOWW CINC Solicitation/Annual Fund-Raising Drive 


	 

Dear Companions,

 

Please donate to the CINC Solicitation/Annual Fund-Raising Drive for Operating Year 2022.

 

Our Order is undergoing changes that will enable it to thrive for the next hundred years and more.  Our focus is service to others and our primary mission is to serve this nation and our local communities by encouraging leadership and patriotism in our youth, and by promoting a strong nation and national defense through the numerous outreach programs of which you are familiar.

 

I realize this past year has been financially challenging for many of you as it has been for the Order.  Yet, the work of the Order has never been more important than it is today.  The most visible initiative is the upgrade to the MOWW website, however, initiatives not readily apparent include the development of a national youth experience to be held in Washington, D.C., branding and marketing efforts, refocusing our Strategic Plan, among others.

 

It is imperative for the continued success and growth of the Order that Companions, like you, step forward to support the work the Order needs to accomplish to fulfill our collective vision.  Please donate to this year’s CINC Solicitation/Annual Fund-Raising Drive which will help to continue the work of the Order and further our outreach to our youth and the nation.

 

Thank you in advance for your generous support of our Order.

 

Contributions or gifts to MOWW are NOT deductible as charitable contributions.
 

FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER

 

LTC MICHAEL A. OKIN, MD, USA (Retired)

Commander-in-Chief & Chief Executive Officer, MOWW, Inc.®


 NATIONAL OFFICERS

· COMMANDER IN CHIEF 
LTC Michael A. Okin M.D. USA (Ret)
maokin1953@gmail.com

· VICE COMMANDER IN CHIEF
Lt Col Marlon Ruiz, USAF (Ret)

ruizmarlon08@gmail.com
· REGION XIII COMMANDER
LTC Patrick C. Stolze, USA (Ret)

pstolze40@gmail.com 
website www.MOWWSCV.com

 NATIONAL STAFF

· CHIEF OF STAFF & COO
Col Michael Farrell, USMC (Ret) | chiefofstaff@moww.org
· DIRECT OF FINANCE
 finance@moww.org
· MANAGER, MEMBERSHIP PROGRAMS (including dues payments)
HPM Justin Hiller | membership@moww.org 
· MANAGER, MOWW STORE
Mrs. Sunny Alley | merchandise@moww.org 

Website www.moww.org
 MG MILES CHAPTER OFFICERS

Commander


LTC Gregg Giesler USA (Ret)
    
Home: 505-662-5574

    
 g.giesler@computer.org
Senior Vice Commander

MAJ Robert Hull USAF (Ret)

Home: 505-662-7950
rhull@lata.com
Adjutant
Vacant

Treasurer

MAJ Robert Hull USAF (Ret)

Home: 505-662-7950

rhull@lata.com
COMING EVENTS 
January


9
Staff Meeting 
17
Chapter Dinner - Robert Hull – The Cuban Missile Crisis+60: An Intelligence Perspective
?  
Northern New Mexico Boy Scout Awards Banquet 

22
Region XIII Zoom MBM meeting
February

13
Staff Meeting

21
Chapter Dinner – 

March



13
Staff Meeting 
21
Chapter Dinner – Roberta Beal – Working on Mars with Rovers
April



10
Staff Meeting - 

18
Chapter Dinner – Christine Chandler - Legislative Session Review

8
NJROTC Awards Ceremony, Smith Auditorium - 
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